CHASA ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD AT THE DURHAM OX, CRAYKE

 ON WEDNESDAY 23RD OCTOBER 2013

PRESENT:

Keren Redshaw

Charlotte Hoyland

Leanne Savage

Heather Ellerker

Mrs Sheppard

Miss Wagstaff

Rachel Craven

Rachael Pears

Allyson Rae

Francis Ritchie

Ronnie Alexander

Harriet Reid

Sally Walker

Emma Gilleard

APOLOGIES:

Looby Shepherd

Laucinda Roberts

Jette Emsley

Jenny Dawson

Alison Levin

Nicky Hollinrake

Sam McAdoo

REVIEW OF PREVIOUS MINUTES

Keren reviewed the minutes of the previous meeting held at Garth House, Crayke on Wednesday 19th December 2012.

Attendees confirmed that the minutes were a true representation of the last AGM.

CHAIR PERSON’S REPORT

Keren ran through her report, a copy of which is attached, and expressed her thanks to all those who have supported her in this role.  

We have had a very successful fundraising year which included events such as a pancake stall on Bonfire Night, The School Disco, The Race Night, The Cheese & Wine Night, The Summer Fair, Ice Cream Fridays and a wonderful Family Camping Weekend.

Keren reiterated the immense value of CHASA and the way in which its fundraising support to the school benefits ALL our children.

TREASURER’S REPORT

Charlotte ran through her report, a copy of which is attached.

Last year CHASA raised £5797.

The bank balance as at 31/8/13 was £9437.20.

The bank balance as at 31/8/2012 was £3989.57.

Keren explained the way in which the figures for the School Fair have been calculated to include the cake stall, tombola etc which had been paid to school directly in previous years.  CHASA will pay this amount to school as and when they require it.  £500 has been paid to date.

Allyson questioned the inclusion of the CHASA accounts on the school website along with details of items purchased.  It was agreed that this information could be made available to those outside of school in various other ways including through word of mouth however, we could consider adding a log in system to the web site.

HEAD TEACHER’S REPORT

Mrs Sheppard thanked CHASA on behalf of the staff and all parents not present for all their fundraising efforts.

Mrs Sheppard informed the meeting that she has met with Keren to discuss the immediate school requirements which in summary are as follows:

· Playground equipment

· Resources for the outdoor classroom

· PE equipment

· Wellies/raincoats for reception children

· Maths equipment

· Science equipment

ELECTION OF OFFICERS

Chair- Keren Redshaw

Nominated by LeanneSavage

Seconded by Francis Ritchie

Vice Chair- Ronnie Alexander

Nominated by Keren Redshaw

Seconded by Rachael Pears

Treasurer- Charlotte Hoyland

Nominated by Keren Redshaw

Seconded by Harriet Reid

Vice Treasurer – Jette Emsley

Nominated by Rachael Pears

Seconded by Harriet Reid

Secretary – Looby Sheperd

Nominated by Heather Ellerker

Seconded by Ronnie Alexander

Webmaster – Rachael Pears

Nominated by Keren Redshaw

Seconded by Emma Gilleard

Class Reps are as follows:

Reception – Sam McAdoo & Lucinda Roberts

Year 1- Heather Ellerker & additional rep required

Year 2 – Jette Emsley, Leanne Savage & Emma Gilleard

Year 3 – Lucy Lowther & Becky Ritchie

Year 4 – Rachael Pears & Liz Hudson

Year 5 – Alison Levin & Kate Boyce

Year 6 – Allyson Rae & Sally Walker

CHASA ORDINARY MEETING HELD AT THE DURHAM OX, CRAYKE

 ON WEDNESDAY 23RD OCTOBER 2013

PRESENT:

Keren Redshaw

Charlotte Hoyland

Leanne Savage

Heather Ellerker

Mrs Sheppard

Miss Wagstaff

Rachel Craven

Rachael Pears

Allyson Rae

Francis Ritchie

Ronnie Alexander

Harriet Reid

Sally Walker

Emma Gilleard

APOLOGIES:

Looby Shepherd

Laucinda Roberts

Jette Emsley

Jenny Dawson

Alison Levin

Nicky Hollinrake

Sam McAdoo

REVIEW OF PREVIOUS MINUTES

Keren reviewed the minutes from the previous ordinary meeting held on Wednesday 30th September 2013.

Charlotte commented that the updated figures for the School Fair are as follows:

· The bar made £87 and not £33.

· The jam jar stall made £180 and not £160.

The attendees confirmed that the minutes were a true representation of the last meeting.

SCHOOL COMPUTERS

It was questioned whether CHASA would be contributing towards the new computers for school.  Previous discussions had taken place regarding a contribution from CHASA for the purchase of new computers however; a decision was made by school to lease the hardware.  Keren asked Mrs Sheppard to discuss the matter with School Governors to determine whether a regular contribution from CHASA would be required to cover the cost of the lease or could yearly contributions be made at CHASA’s discretion?

SCHOOL REQUIREMENTS

The immediate requirements were further discussed and it was agreed that Mrs Sheppard would speak to all teachers again and cost the items required by classroom and then discuss it further with Keren.

The list at present is as follows:

· Playground equipment

· Resources for the outdoor classroom (mats, white boards, plastic storage boxes etc)

· PE equipment (footballs, bean bags, netball posts, basketball post etc)

· Wellies/raincoats for reception children

· Maths equipment

· Science equipment

· Class 2 - A frame & sand tray with lid

CHASA agreed that these items should be purchased as soon as possible.

Mrs Sheppard confirmed that the increase in the number of iPads has resolved any issues regarding availability of this item for use by all children.

A further discussion took place regarding netball posts and Allyson suggested that weighted netball posts would be preferable. Allyson will investigate the cost of these.

Allyson offered to run netball sessions on a Saturday morning until Christmas if school would give permission for this to take place.

FUTURE EVENTS

Experiences for Children

Keren read out an email from Sam McAdoo regarding her request for experiences for children to be funded by CHASA.

Mrs Sheppard explained the enrichment week which has been organised for November and the meeting discussed whether this should be funded entirely or part by CHASA.  Mrs Sheppard will confirm the cost of the enrichment week and will report back to Keren.  

Heather informed the meeting that she had found a number of science experiences, details of which she has passed to Mrs Cotterill.  

Keren suggested that we revisit the cooking experience which had previously been discussed.  A number of children had named celebrity chefs as the person they would most like to meet and therefore it was felt that this would be a popular option for an out of school club. Keren to investigate further.

It was agreed that a pantomime trip should be organised for next year and should be funded by CHASA.  It was agreed that alternatives to York Theatre Royal should be considered to give the children variation.  It was agreed that the pantomime at Harrogate would be a good venue.

Keren mentioned the pantomime organised by Andy Galloway, the Manager of Hunters, Easingwold however, this takes place during February half term.

Allyson and Keren explained the weekend trip to London they had recently organised for Guides and suggested that this may be an exciting experience which CHASA could fund on an annual basis for children in years 5 & 6.  Trips to London and Edinburgh should be considered.  Mrs Sheppard to discuss with staff and advise whether they would be prepared to work a weekend.

Parents Lunch

Heather confirmed that she is happy to host again next year however, it was agreed that this should take place later in the term when reception children are doing full days at school.

Salsa Evening

Heather presented Keren with ideas for a Salsa evening produced by Lucinda Roberts. This should be further discussed.

Tell Tale Tents

Leanne explained that story telling / drama workshops could be held as a workshop day or an after school club for all age groups.  It was agreed that Keren/Leanne would investigate this further with a view to organising for the Spring Term. 

Auction of Promises

It was agreed that this should be considered as a big fundraising event to take place in the next school year.

PLANNED EVENTS

Events currently in the diary were assigned year groups as follows:

Bonfire Night – 5th November 2013 – rotas currently displayed at school

Beetle Drive on 22nd November 2013 – Year 6

Cinema Night on 6th December 2013 – Years 2 & 3

(It was agreed that a snack tea of ham/jam sandwiches, crisps & sweets would be offered at a cost of £5 per ticket.  The event will start at 4pm with the film starting at 4.30pm).

School Disco on 14th February 2014 – Reception & Year 4

Cheese & Wine / Curry Night on 7th February 2014 at Nicky Hollinrake’s

CLASS REPS

Additional class reps are required and we need your help!

Some parents who are currently class reps have agreed to take on more onerous roles and therefore additional support from parents is needed. 

The role of a class rep is not a difficult one and does not require you to attend every CHASA meeting.  If you could spare a little time to help sell tickets or co-ordinate your respective year group then please put your name forward to any of the committee members/class reps.  A small amount of effort could really help us to continue to raise funds for the school which will benefit ALL of our children.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Monday 13th January 2014 at 8pm. Venue to be confirmed.

